
 

  

Our ref: PET 38088 
 
Your ref: A589409 
 
 
9 September 2020 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3300-20 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Mark Boothman MP, 
Member for Theodore on 11 August 2020 about prioritising repairs on the riverbank upstream 
on City of Gold Coast Council land from the John Muntz Bridge. 
 
Please be assured that the Department of Transport and Main Roads is committed to 
working collaboratively with City of Gold Coast to resolve the complex erosion issue that 
occurs upstream of John Muntz Bridge during flood events. 
 
I have also been in contact with Councillor Tom Tate, Mayor, City of Gold Coast directly to 
reiterate the Queensland Government’s commitment to working together to resolve this 
issue. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
  


